CCNS NEWS UPDATE

Runs 2/22/13 through 3/1/13

(THEME UP AND UNDER)  This is the CCNS News Update, an overview of the latest nuclear safety issues, brought to you every week by Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety.  Here is this week's top headline:

*  Forest Service Fails to Resolve Long-Standing Concerns about Plutonium Cleanup at Buckman 


Since 2006, a Forest Service proposal for riparian restoration along the Rio Grande Corridor has been moving through the process required by the National Environmental Policy Act. The 34 acres scheduled for improvement are located north and south of the Buckman Direct Diversion Project, which supplies Santa Fe with approximately 60 percent of its drinking water. 

On November 15th, 2012, the Forest Service issued their finding of no significant impact to public health or safety. Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety (CCNS), one individual and two other non-governmental organizations appealed this finding. They stated that the proposal inadequately protects the public, as it lacks provisions to guard wildlife, workers and visitors against radioactive waste and herbicide use.  
On February 11th, the Forest Service issued its final administrative determination, which offered some concessions.  Further conversations are to be scheduled with the appellants.

The CCNS appeal refers to the Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) legacy waste that was transported in stormwater through Los Alamos Canyon.  It entered the Rio Grande about three miles upstream from the Buckman Project and was deposited in an old floodplain. 

However, the Forest Service decision states inaccurately that the restoration project is located to the north of the LANL watersheds and consequently that contamination was not likely to have accumulated there.  In fact, the area is located to the south of Los Alamos Canyon.  Further, in 2004, New Mexico Environment Department scientists reported finding plutonium and other radioactive pollutants in two soil samples taken about 1000 feet apart in the area in question. 
The Forest Service decision recommends completing a standard floodplain evaluation before the project work begins. A floodplain evaluation would cast light on the damage done by the two dramatic wildfires, the Cerro Grande fire in May 2000 and the Las Conchas fire in June 2011. The loss of vegetation has exacerbated the problem of contaminant flow that CCNS first identified over a decade ago as presenting risks to the Buckman area.  

Joni Arends, executive director of CCNS, says, “CCNS and the other appellants are working with the Forest Service to find a solution to the potential for toxicity and catastrophe that result from the presence of plutonium at this project site.” 
Recently, CCNS again contacted the Environment Department to express its concern that further characterization of the soil is needed. Environment Department Secretary Martin replied on February 8th, that, "The Department cannot direct the Laboratory to conduct investigation and possible cleanup of this area as you request. If you wish to pursue further characterization of this site I recommend that you contact DOE/LANL."

This has been the CCNS News Update.  To support the work of CCNS, please make your tax-deductible contribution at our website at nuclearactive.org.     

